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Safety First for the 2017 Harvest Season

Looking at the calendar and realizing that “Ag Progress Days” in State College, Pennsylvania is only a week away. This reality got me thinking about the upcoming harvesting season.  Thousands of people, millions of tons of feed and so much harvesting and feed storage equipment on the move in order to get the crops from field to the  storage area and then to the feedlot.  We may all have heard the “what to do’s” and “what not to do’s” on doing the process properly and safely.  
As an example, there was a driving class for seniors 55 years old and older.  I took the class which was 2 evenings for about 3 hours each.  I was amazed how much I had been taking for granted and forgotten in my driving skills.  (I’m sure some of my friends that drive with me would agree!) 
Therefore I thought a few pointers on safety on the farm could save a life. 
When storing feed horizontally, the height of the feed should only be as high as the equipment can reach, that is used to remove feed from the bunker or pile.   If the feed is higher, the feed in the bunker or pile will develop an overhang.  The overhang will fall unexpectedly.  It caused the death of someone not too long ago.   Use extreme caution when operating the packing equipment.  Each year we hear of tractor rollovers during the packing process.
Filling bags and towers has a lot of equipment with power shafts turning.  The operator must be aware of distance from the shafts.  Loose clothing can be a hazard because of getting caught in the moving shaft and causing serious injury or death. 

Before filling tower silos, always check the cables and wench before raising the unloader to the top of the silo.  Never stand under a suspended unloader.  Check the silo doors and door hardware for deterioration. If the door hardware is not in good condition, it can cause serious injury or death.
These are just a few things to be aware of. There are many other safety issues that need to be well thought out.  Always use common sense and good judgment.  If you would like more information on the harvesting and storage process, you can contact the International Silo Association office at 610-607-36322 or email: info@silo.org.
Let’s have a safe 2017 harvest season.
